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              Tollcross Community Council   
Draft Minutes Wednesday 30 August 2023 7.00 pm
AT TOLLCROSS COMMUNITY CENTRE 
1.       Welcome and Apologies – 

Present:   Richard Allen (Chair), Paul Beswick (Treasurer), Iain Black, Roger Colkett, Andy Devenport, Rebecca Fairbairn (Secretary), Liz Summerfield. Cllr. Margaret Graham.
Online: Cllr Finlay MacFarlane, Cllr. Claire Miller, Cllr Joanna Mowat.
Apologies: none
The Chair welcomed everyone to the meeting. 
There were no declarations of interests.

2.       Minutes of the meeting held on 28 June 2023
Corrections: None
That the minutes were a true record was proposed by Andy Devenport and seconded by Iain Black and agreed as a true record by the meeting.

Matters arising:  None
3.       Ratification of posts and accounts from AGM       

Elected:

Chair – Richard Allen

Secretary – Rebecca Fairbairn

Treasurer – Paul Beswick

Engagement Officer – Liz Summerfield

Web oversight – Paul Beswick

The 2022-2023 audited accounts were agreed at the AGM and the meeting confirmed that approval.
4. Police Matters  
No police attended. 

RC explained (via EACC) that there was a Chief Inspector in SE division who should be contacted about liaison and RC will get contact details. The policy seems to be that we can get notes of, for e.g., crime figures but not a specific report.

MG answered AD in that councillors do not get specific reports.

5.  Tollcross CC Matters

Tollcross Clock:

A discussion about the Tollcross Clock took place subsequent to FMs encouraging news that funding was likely to be available for its repair although work would not start until it was decided where it should be temporarily sited. Some disquiet was expressed about the likelihood of a long delay to the redesign of the dangerous Tollcross Junction and Lothian Boulevard (IB, PB) so a temporary site should be considered (FM). MG and JM were clear that funds could be scarce for quite some time. AD suggested a site by the noticeboard and RF suggested that we should bring forward a site proposal and not wait for a decision on its final siting (FM, RF). FM said that some piecemeal improvements to the junction were being planned but some discussions with the primary school were still to take place.

Traffic Hazards: 
AD pointed out that there were cases of vehicles going the wrong way along one-way streets was because of faulty data in SatmbNavs to which people adhered.

6. CEC councilors Comments and Questions
Elected councillors for central ward: all were present or on-line
Cllr Margaret Graham, Cllr Finlay McFarlane, Cllr Claire Miller, Cllr Joanna Mowat.

MG started a discussion about the proposal for the Atik nightclub becoming a student residence (and the burgeoning of such developments). PB stated that there were limited reasons for material objections in the face of almost universal approval of such schemes in Edinburgh and the nature of the LDP. FM felt that if not objecting, then we should, at least, try and gain some concessions from the developers in public realm improvements. 
Issues were raised about the ownership of parts of the site by CEC (IB) and the Taekwon-do business (PB). A decision about whether to object could be taken when a planning application was submitted. RF felt that the universities should more proactive in terms of their students’ accommodation situation in Edinburgh.
There was a discussion of the role of the LDP and how we could influence it as many local groups were campaigning for housing instead of PBSA. JM thought that the new LDP was not yet cast in stone. She also pointed out that there was an obligation on CEC to help house the increasing number of students and this should be reflected in new plans. 

7.     Planning Report
Report provided via email by PB on 23 August 2023.
Short Term Let planning applications that we objected to:

1. PF2, 10 Drumdryan St.          Refused

2. 216 Webster’s Land               Granted

3. 521 Webster’s Land               Granted 

4. 11 Cordiner’s Land                 Refused

5. 2F3, 46 Cockburn St.              Refused

6. 313 Webster’s Land                Pending

7. 1F2, 76 Grassmarket       Previously refused, an appeal (local review) submitted

Other Short Term Lets not objected to:

1. 1F3, 3 Cambridge St.              Granted -  too late for objection.

2. 113A Grove St.                        Refused

3. 2F3, 53 Bread St.                    Refused  -  too late for objection.

4. 169 Gilmore Place                   Refused

5. 171 Gilmore Place                   Refused

6. 173 Gilmore Place                   Refused

7. 113A Grove St.  Resubmission  Pending

Some STL applications are now being submitted as CLESTL (certificate of lawfulness existing STL). Comments (objections) are not permitted. These include:

1. 302 Webster’s Land                 Pending

2. 11 Gillespie St.                         Pending

Other applications and decisions etc.

1. Conversion of restaurant to 7 serviced apartments at 33 Castle Terrace – application pending.

2. Student block at 12-18 Lower Gilmore Place has been refused. We objected. An appeal has been lodged. We have submitted our objection to the Reporter.

3. Change of use to Class 3 hot food outlet. at 62 West Port (Quinn's Café). This was refused.
4. Advertising screen on bus shelter at 136 Lothian Road has been approved.
5. Pre application discussions about the Atik nightclub have taken place. The proposal will be for demolition and building 3 blocks(up to 6 storeys) for a student residence. Expecting the application in September.
6. We are expecting an application for a large student residence on Gillespie Crescent – the old blind school.

7. Pre application notification for large student residence – 185-7 Dundee St./4-5 Dundee Terrace (old motorcycle place nearly opposite Victor Paris).

8. A certificate of lawfulness applied for by Fatty Owls Café at 33 Bread Street.
There was a short discussion about STL and what were the rules about how long you can let without a license (RF). JM explained that this was a grey area and the rule about it being the letter’s principal address might be relevant. AD felt this was a loophole
8. Licensing Report (RC)
1. A small café (Coffee Beans) which is open till 4 pm normally has applied for an on and off alcohol license until midnight. As it is in an area of overprovision and is yet another increase in availability RC will object. RF pointed out that we might support later opening without the alcohol as it is difficult to find non bar alternatives in the evenings.
2. A civic license has been applied for on Valleyfield St. for selling vinyl records. There are no objections to this.
RC explained that, from the licensing forum, he could ask questions such as how many alcohol license applications had been granted/rejected in areas of overprovision.
9.   AOCB
AD informed us of a very substantial rise in charges from CEC for the Meadows Festival – from a few pounds to many thousands of pounds. MG confirmed that a review of charges was taking place and she would take up the case of the Meadows Festival.
AD informed us that Lauriston Building may have to be demolished due to its unstable asbestos content.

AD had a query about what plans there were for the 900th anniversary of Edinburgh’s Royal Charter, next year. Little is yet known.

                                   Date of next meeting 27 September 2023
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